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Care Ministry will meet on 
Wednesday, October 22nd 
at 10 a.m. Many have been 
blessed with our calls, 
visits, cards and prayers.  
Thank you for your 
dedication to this 
important part of Swift 
Creek’s outreach program. 

CARE 

Swift Creek Baptist Church Clothes Closet and Food Pantry 
 

AS OF SEPTEMBER 23 WE HAVE FED AND CLOTHED  

813 PEOPLE IN NEED THIS YEAR! 
 

Don’t forget the food pantry on your next shopping trip.   

Anything you donate that is store bought is greatly appreciated. 

NURSERY WORKERS FOR OCTOBER 
 

5– Jennie Jones, Margie Britt 

12– LaRue Holmes, Dorothy Smith 

19 – Christian Leggett, JoAnne King 

26– Diane Davis, Judy Durden 

Foyer/Portico Building Fund Update 

Construction/Architectural Modifications Cost:  $129,571 

Received as of 09/21/2014:  $  56,178 

Balance Required to Complete Project:   $  73,393 

 

Church Staff: 

Dr. David Vess, Pastor 

Rev. David Beaver, Minister of Music 

Mrs. Robin Atkins, Director of  

Children and Youth Activities 

Mr. Bobby Mills, 

Grounds Maintenance 

Mrs. Sandy Jones, Custodian 

Mrs. Sandy Jones, Church Secretary 

Mrs. Susan Moore, Financial Secretary 

 

Church Office Hours: 

Monday -- Friday - 9 a.m.-1p.m. 

 

Sunday Schedule: 

Coffee Fellowship—9:30 a.m. 

Bible Study—9:45 a.m. 

Worship Service—11:00 a.m. 

 

Wednesday Schedule: 

Fellowship Meal—5:30 p.m. 

Prayer and Bible Study—6:30 p.m. 

Children on Mission—6:30 p.m. 

Adult Choir Rehearsal—7:15 p.m. 

 

Monthly Events: 

1st Sunday-Men’s Breakfast 

1st and 3rd Sunday – Youth 

2nd Friday - PNO 

3rd Thursday - WOM 

4th Wednesday-C.A.R.E. Ministry 

 
Swift Creek Baptist Church 

9300 Penny Road 

Raleigh, NC  27606 

(919) 851-0112 

Fax (919) 851-0171 

Email:  

office@swiftcreekchurch.com 

In his book, Food from Home, Charles Hoffacker tells this story: At the foot of a 
great mountain in China lived a father and his three sons. They were a simple and 
loving family. The father noticed that travelers came from afar eager to climb the 
dangerous mountain. But not one of them ever returned! The three sons heard 
stories about the mountain, how it was made all of gold and silver at the top. De-
spite their father's warnings, they could not resist venturing up the mountain. 
  Along the way, under a tree, sat a beggar, but the sons did not speak to 
him or give him anything. They ignored him. One by one, the sons disappeared up 
the mountain, the first to a house of rich food, the second to a house of fine wine, 
the third to a house of gambling. Each became a slave to his desire and forgot 
his home. Meanwhile, their father became heartsick. He missed them terrible 
"Danger aside," he said, "I must find my sons." 
  Once he scaled the mountain, the father found that indeed the rocks were 
gold, the streams silver. But he hardly noticed. He only wanted to reach his sons, 
to help them remember the life of love they once knew. On the way down, having 
failed to find them, the father noticed the beggar under the tree and asked for his 
advice. 
  ‘The mountain will give your sons back," said the beggar, "only if you bring 
something from home to cause them to remember the love of their family." 
  The father raced home, brought back a bowl full of rice, and gave the beggar 
some as a thank-you for his wisdom. He then found his sons, one at a time, and 
carefully placed a grain of rice on the tongue of each of them. At that moment, the 
sons recognized their foolhardiness. Their real life was now apparent to them. 
They returned home with their father, and as one loving family lived happily ever 
after. 
  The last Sunday of this month we will celebrate our 135th year with Home-
coming. Dr. Roger Nix, our associational Director of Missions, will be our guest 
preacher. In addition to good music, and worship, we will gather around the table 
for a time of fellowship. I will not be able to attend, I will be at a mountain 
campground in Virginia performing a wedding for my niece and her husband to be.  
I trust all who gather here that day will receive a reminder of home, a taste of food 
that will help us remember who we are as God's children and that His kingdom is 
our true home. 
  If you know anyone you would like for us to send a personal invitation for 
Homecoming, please let the church office know by October 12. 
In God's Grace, 
David Vess  
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Deacon Update 

At the regular monthly meeting in September, in addition to the Family Ministry concerns the Dea-
cons discussed the following items: 
 
 Election of Officers for 2014-2015 was held and the following were elected: 
     Chair: Dianne Davis, Vice Chair: Charles Norton, Secretary: Lynne Cullins 
 
 The dead spots have been cut out, trees have been treated for insects and a root treatment             
      has been applied to trees in front of the church. 
 
 Lightning caused the problems with the Church Sign. Sign parts have come, but we need a                                                       
     software update to make it work. Sandy Jones will be trained to update the sign. 
 
 The door outside the pastor’s office to enter the building had a problem which kept it from       
      closing properly. It has been repaired so that it will close securely, but the hinges will need  
      repair/replacement.                                                            
 
 A camera will be bought for the main floor door at the Sunday School Building if that is                                                                                                

decided to be the solution for giving office personnel the ability to see who is asking admittance 
before they open the door. Building & Grounds will handle this project. 

 
 Report on Portico/Foyer project: The contract has been signed and the builder has applied for 

the necessary permits to begin construction. The county wants the future right-of-way information 
to be shown on the site plans. This is in progress. 

 

Robin’s Roundtable 
 

 The month of September has been a busy and GOD filled month here at Swift Creek Bap-

tist Church. When we seek His guidance and place Him in the middle of all we do;  Great things 

happen.  For  example, our Women’s Retreat Café Chocolat, was a blessing to all that attended and 

assisted behind the scenes.  
 Upcoming in October we are in need of volunteers to assist with our Yard Sale on Satur-

day, October 4th, Parent’s Night Out Friday, October 10th and Trunk or Treat, Sunday, October 

26th. Please pray about these events and that the people and families we come in contact with see 

Jesus in all we do. If you are willing to volunteer at any of these events or assist me in Children’s 

Church on Sunday; please call me at home 919-852-3602 or the church office 919-851-0112. 

 

In Christ’s Service 

Robin Atkins 

                                                    Upcoming Events: 
                                    Oct. 4       Yard Sale 8 am-Noon 

                                    Oct. 10     PNO 6pm-9pm 

                                    Oct. 26     Trunk or Treat 4:pm-5:30pm 

                                    Nov. 1      Christmas Shopping Spree 9am-2pm 

Women on Mission News 
 I wish a happy fall season to everyone. This time of year recharges my energy and 

brings the crisp temperatures I enjoy. The season has some competition toward lifting my 
mood this year. The Cafe Chocolat retreat was a great beginning. Thank you to all who 
worked to present this day and to those who attended. I have heard comments that were 
very favorable about our òchocolateó experience. A few people said they had too much 
chocolate. Not me! I love the chocolate and what the chocolate represented. Chocolate 
was used as a metaphor for Godõs Grace. We heard just how sweet it can be to receive 
Godõs Graceésweeter than chocolate, actually. Thank you, Father, for this unmerited fa-
vor that you offer. Help us to receive Grace from you and give grace to those we meet 
each day. 
 Three quarters of 2014 have come and gone. The remaining quarter will have ex-
citing times to share and opportunities to do what Christ would have us do. October 
brings the church -wide yard sale. We need items to sell, people to price the items, and 
people to be at the sale to greet the shoppers. Will you be the one God places in the path 
of someone who is hurting or just needing to talk a few minutes?  The first day of Novem-
ber gives us a chance to buy gifts and baked goods. Our purchases will yield contribu-
tions for the needs at SCBC. The Annual Christmas Shopping Spree can be a win-win situ-
ation for us and the vendors, but only if we support it. Plan now to come and bring some-
one with you. It is not too soon to be packing shoe boxes for Operation Christmas Child. 
Swift Creek will again be a Drop-Off point for the community, and people are needed to 
help with the collection from November 17 through November 24. An hour or two a day 
will be a great help. December has things which we do for others as well as fun things for 
us. Breakfast with Santa, assistance to those in need, cakes for the prisons, and special mu-
sic in worship services are just a few of the things being planned.    
 Ladies, please remember the WOM meetings on October 16 and November 20. 
Your presence would be appreciated.  We are small; however, we want to do as much as 

we can to witness to  the hurting world in which we live. God bless you as you enjoy fall. 

                      Lynne Cullins 
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 Thank you to everyone who helped to make “The Risen 
Christ” such a wonderful worship experience. I pray it was a 
blessing to everyone who attended the service.  A special 
thanks to the men who helped move the furniture and pews, 
This will allow greater flexibility for future services of the music 
ministry.  
 The handbell choir will meet on Wednesday, October 1 
at 6:15pm in the rehearsal room to discuss plans. We always 
need new ringers so please see me if you feel led to serve in 
this group. No experience is necessary!                                
 The Sanctuary Choir is beginning to work on music for 
fall and Christmas. Now is a good time to join the choir if you 
feel so led as we embark on the new church year.  

 

David Beaver      

NOTES 

MUSIC 


